

## BLT MINUTES 10/13/21 2:30- 3:30 HS Library

### Attendees:

Anastasia Giannoulis  
Limore Hall  
Jennifer d'Arcy (De Young)  
Tara Miller  
Heather Pavao  
Kristen Larson  
Chrystel Smith-Mineault  
Karen Lipke  
Suzanne Gillette  
Christine Griffin  
Rob McKiernan

We had identified masks and the masking policy as a topic for this meeting, but we were informed this is more of an administrative issue.

### Suggestions for today's meeting:

The new Raider Graduate Profile

Protocol for students who have questions about fire drills, lockdown drills, bathroom policies, study hall policies etc. would be for students to bring their concerns to Mr. McKiernan. Students can also reach out to their student BLT reps who can then bring them to Mr. McKiernan.

Building Safety Team: Margie O'Brien, Tom Cassata, GeriAnne Carey, Rob McKiernan, Brian Zeller, Nicole Couse, Ron Dombrowski, Nicole Schmidt and Becky Duncan.

General discussion about how students, faculty and staff bring concerns or issues to BLT or find the appropriate team if BLT is not the right forum.

This brings us back to our previous stated yearly goal of updating the RHHS website and making it more user friendly and helpful.

Irwin Goldberg is working on Thursdays to update the district's website. We would like to collaborate with him to bring the ideas from stakeholders at BLT to his attention.

### Raider Graduate Profile:

- Working on collaborating to make sure everyone in the building is consistent about policies and procedures
- Part of the problem may be that students did not get the student handbook yet.
- Ideas to address this: grade level meetings, posters, info sessions on RHBC, infographic on Classof20XX teams pages

- Getting RHBC to every student. What about student with late entry? What about students in 1<sup>st</sup> period study hall? What about teachers who do not have a 1<sup>st</sup> period class?
- Could we have a TV in the lobby for these members of our community?
- Revisiting the idea of grade-level meetings to talk about policies for things like: night school, graduation requirements, upcoming class events, SCARF forms, blue slips, late-busses, dress code, etc....
- PAC seats 700. For covid perhaps we would do 350 max for grade-level meetings.

#### Agenda for next month?

- We all will poll our community to find out what policies, procedures and offerings are unclear/unknown to students or not being taken full advantage of
- Forms sent to students, staff and faculty to find out what is unclear that would benefit from being clarified during a grade-level meeting
- To survey to parents we can use forms, survey monkey or google forms.
- Create a shared document to collaborate to brainstorm questions and topics to include in the survey
- Timeline? This should be done (surveys out, results analyzed before the next meeting)

Next BLT meeting is 11/17/21

Agenda: Plan the grade-level meetings.